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Prez Sez...
Fellow MSRA members and friends, 

Again, the summer rod run season is too-fast coming to an end. The 
Townsend Fall Fest is always a good one-last event. Please consider 
joining us in Townsend for our Fall MSRA meeting in conjunction 
with the Fall Fest car show. On the agenda will be finalization of 
scholarship offerings for 2015/2016 school year, the 2016 MSRA 
operating budget, preliminary nominations for 2015 Rodder of the 
Year, and preliminary nominations for officer candidates for the 
next two year term. As always, we welcome your thoughts and ideas 
about MSRA. 

See you in Townsend! 

Bob Degenhardt

september, 2015

The next meeting will be held SUNDAY, OCTOBER 4, 2015 at:
Betsy’s Restaurant, 219 Broadway St. Townsend, MT

Sunday, October 4, 2015 • 10:00 a.m.

New Members & Ideas WeLcome



monies collected for the use of two-year colleges.  This 
organization was approved by the Board of Regents in May.  
Steve Sorg reported that he would be working through the 
summer to get our scholarship program ready by fall.  He 
would like the approval of the MSRA membership to become a 
part of this group for our funds to be distributed.   Steve talked 
about his “back-up” plan.  His plan is to distribute $500.00 to 
each of the following schools:  Fort Peck Community College, 
Miles City Community College, City College (Billings), 
MSU-Northern (Havre),  Helena College, and Highlands 
College of Montana Tech (Butte).  There was some discussion 
about omitting Helena College as the Helena Valley Timing 
Association generally donates a generous amount from their 
car show.   What specific groups of students would be the 
recipients of the scholarships were discussed.  There will be a 
vote at the fall meeting.

Old Business:

There are numerous rod runs/car shows coming up.  Helena 
will host their “Blast from the Past” on June 26-28, 2015.  The 
Pioneer Street Rods will host their charity cruise on July 11, 
2015 in conjunction with the Montana Folk Festival.  

New Business:

A proposed change to the by-laws, Article 8, Section 4, which 
requires the treasurer to maintain a dual signature check 
account, was discussed.  It was reported that with officers in 
different cities, this proposed change will not work well.  Greg 
Staples said that the signature cards have not been changed 
since he took office.  In order to make any change, the bank 
will need the minutes of the meeting where the change was 
discussed and voted on.  

The new proposed change suggested by Greg reads as follows:  
Require the treasurer to maintain a dual signature checking 
account that requires two signatures on each check that could 
be a current officer and another board member.  A motion was 
made by Greg Staples and seconded by Tony Patrick to accept 
this new change.  The motion passed.  

The next MSRA meeting will be held on Sunday, October 4, 
2015 at 10:00 AM in Townsend, Montana in conjunction with 
Townsend’s Fall Fest.  

There were no announcements.

A motion to adjourn was made by Greg Staples and seconded 
by Tony Patrick.  The meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM.  

Submitted by:

Marilyn Patrick
Secretary

Minutes of the June 13, 2015 Meeting
Montana Street Rod Association

The June 13, 2015 meeting of the Montana Street Rod 
Association was called to order by Bob Degenhardt, President 
at 1:00 PM.  The meeting was held in one of the fair-ground 
buildings in Havre, Montana.  A thank you was given to Barb 
Salerno for making the arrangements for the use of the space.   

The membership book was passed around.  There were no 
guests at this meeting. The small meeting attendance was 
noted and a comment was made that the most successful 
meetings are the winter meetings held in Bozeman and at the 
NSRA Appreciation Day/Safety Inspection held in Butte in 
May.  

The organization has gained one new business sponsor - Dark 
Horse Customs.  There was a question as to whether they had 
received their sponsor plaque.

A motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes from 
the previous meeting was made by Greg Staples.  It was 
seconded by Tony Patrick.  The motion passed.  Steve Sorg 
made a motion to accept the minutes as published in the latest 
newsletter.  The motion was seconded by Greg Staples.  The 
motion passed.

Marilyn Patrick, Secretary, reported that letters had gone out to 
former members reminding them of the opportunity to rejoin 
MSRA.  No other secretarial activity was reported.

The treasurer’s report was given by Greg Staples.  Please refer 
to the report in this newsletter for details.  A tax deductible 
form is available to all members and clubs.  A motion to accept 
the treasurer’s report was made by Tony Patrick and seconded 
by Judy Sorg.  The motion passed.

Roger Boom, who was not present at the meeting, had reported 
that of the eight sponsor clubs, seven had requested MSRA 
plaques to be given out at their individual car shows.  It was 
reported that Bob Degenhardt and Steve Sorg had chosen the 
winner of the Livingston Wheels show.  

Committee Reports:

Membership - Bob Degenhardt reported that MSRA has 
35 business sponsors, 8 car club sponsors and 51 regular 
memberships.  My Canvas Auto had sent a business card to be 
used for their newsletter advertising.  Bergren Transmission 
and Silent Knight had not yet paid their 2015 business 
sponsorships.  

Scholarship - The visit with Jeff Kraus at the winter meeting 
was again discussed.  There is an individual  that would like to 
set up a pass-through organization to distribute scholarship 

Meeting Minutes
june 13, 2015 havre, MT
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MSRA Treasurer’s Report
		  As of 5/31/2015
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transmission identification
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transmission identification
continued
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MSRA business sponsors
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Nickels Gaming 
Parlor 
Bob Gilbert

2100 N. Last Chance Gulch
Helena, MT

406-443-5554



tips ‘N tricks
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NSRA vehicle safety inspection
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NSRA vehicle safety inspection
continued
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NSRA vehicle safety inspection
continued
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in memory of

Gordon V. Stroh
Gordon V. Stroh, a resident of Bozeman, Montana, and Green Valley, Arizona, passed away on May 25, 2015, at St. Mary’s 
Hospital in Tucson, Arizona, from complications  of lung cancer. Gordon was born in Bismarck, North Dakota, on Aug. 
11, 1940. He attended college at Dickinson State University in North Dakota and graduated from Montana State University 
in Bozeman. He was a career member of the Staff of Montana State University where he served as Administrator  of Grants 
and Contracts.

Gordon was the oldest of five children born to Alvin and Helen Stroh and was preceded  in death by his parents and sisters 
Elaine and Cindy. He is survived by his spouse Karen, brother Gary, sister Susan and numerous nieces and nephews.

Following High School graduation, Gordon enlisted in the U.S. Army where he served for three years being honorably 
discharged prior to college.

Gordon was known for his love of golf, Montana State University football and old iron.
Private services have taken place. An open house remembrance of life was held at his Green Valley residence on Friday, 
June 5.

The family asks that any memorials be directed to the American Cancer Society.

Jerry R. Oksa
Jerry Oksa was born in November 1956 along with his brother Terry Oksa. He was the youngest of four children. He 
was a graduate of Texas Tech University in Business Administration. he worked in the oil fields to pay for college. After 
graduating he went to work in the oil fields again and became a crew manager. He mainly worked through out the western 
United States and lived in about 15 different states. He had a retail store in Kalispell Montana and Deadwood South Dakota 
before moving to West Yellowstone. In West Yellowstone Jerry with his brother Terry had: Elk Mountain Photo(1985 - 
1990), Gold Strike Jewelry(1989-1990), Buckboard Hotel(1990 -1996) and Lionshead Resort/Super 8 Hotel(1996 - 2008). 
He also built and sold log homes from 1995-2000. 

He was a long time member of Montana Street Rod Association and owned along with Terry a 1934 Ford Sedan Delivery, 
1937 Ford Sedan Delivery, 1934 Chevy Coupe, 1958 Buick, 1950 Mercury, 1937 Lincoln Zephyr Coupe. He loved to travel 
in the cars and to go to many different shows in and around Montana. The 1934 Sedan Delivery was the first car in which 
he made many trips. He thought the fun was driving and going places and seeing other people and cars. He had many 
friends around the Northwest and always loved going to different shows. 

 He also was a long time member of Coin Op Collectors Association and collected antique slot machines for many years. 
Since 2008 he enjoyed car shows and poker games. He did very well playing poker and he would go to various tournaments 
during the fall/winter. 

Jerry along with Terry put on the Yellowstone Rod Run since 2003. Jerry loved doing the trophies and made a different one 
with a rusted car each year. He really enjoyed the show when it was held at Lionshead and meeting so many people and 
seeing so many cars. He would have wanted everyone to know that he loved life and always thought he enjoyed as many 
things as possible. He thought simple was better and doing what he loved made him happy. 
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Car noises
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Car noises
continued
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MSRA business sponsors

Looks Great!  Let’s get it going!:

**Return this form by fax or email within 24 hrs. Delay in returning this proof may affect your 
delivery date! Please note proofs not shown at actual size.

Almost There!  Please add the changes from above (or on the corresponding attachments).

*I have reviewed proof and approve all spelling, photos and or layout.* 

Proof Version: B
Work Order #: INKQ3980
Proof Date / Time: 05/21/12
Client: Shines Autos Meticulously

Looks Great!  Let’s get it going!:

**Return this form by fax or email within 24 hrs. Delay in returning this proof may affect your 
delivery date! Please note proofs not shown at actual size.

Almost There!  Please add the changes from above (or on the corresponding attachments).

*I have reviewed proof and approve all spelling, photos and or layout.* 

Proof Version: B
Work Order #: INKQ3980
Proof Date / Time: 05/21/12
Client: Shines Autos Meticulously

 

 

 

Elizabeth Schuyler Scholl 
CHAIRMAN AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

Ecolibrium.com 

escholl@ecolibrium.com 

PO Box 852, Bozeman, MT 59771-0852 

Mobile 406.579.2996   Tel 406.219.3202 
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MSRA business sponsors

studio
Brandon Mead
bmeadstudio@gmail.com  •  Bozeman, MT
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Randash Auto, Inc.
 Edward V. Randash

406.670.5577
5124 Laurel Rd.,  Billings, MT 59101

www.randashauto.com

MSRA business sponsors

Don Brocopp
3927 1st Ave S.

Billings, MT 59103

Intermountain 
Distributing Co.

      MSRA BUSINESS SPONSORSHIPS                                      
 

  If you are a business owner and would like to    

become a business sponsor of MSRA, send your                              

        business card or a copy of your ad to:                                          

                                        

                       Elizabeth Scholl                                  

                          PO Box 1423                 

              Bozeman, MT  59771‐1423                    

                     

                    Cost:  $50 per year 

 

Your fees go toward the MSRA Scholarship Fund 

 

                        You will receive: 

 

 MSRA Business Sponsorship Plaque 

 Advertising in the Newsletter 

 Advertising on the MSRA Website 

 

 

 

MSRA MEMBERSHIPS FOR CAR CLUBS 

ARE AVAILABLE 
 

$25 PER YEAR 

 

BENEFITS: 

 

 You can have your rod run 

registration/advertisement printed in 

the newsletter that goes out to 120 

memberships. 

 You can advertise any club 

fundraisers. 

 You can put articles in the 

newsletter. 

 You can advertise “FOR SALE” 

vehicles, parts, etc. in the newsletter 

and on the website. 

 Your name will appear on the 

website as a club member. 
 

 

 

FOR SALE 

1953 Ford Pickup, S‐10 Front Suspension 

Clip, 302 automatic overdrive, nicely 

upholstered, great stereo system. 

Asking $10,000 

Great Starter For The Price 

Call Gordon Stroh(406) 388‐2955 

      MSRA BUSINESS SPONSORSHIPS                                      
 

  If you are a business owner and would like to    

become a business sponsor of MSRA, send your                              

        business card or a copy of your ad to:                                          

                                        

                       Elizabeth Scholl                                  

                          PO Box 1423                 

              Bozeman, MT  59771‐1423                    

                     

                    Cost:  $50 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go 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FOR SALE 

1953 Ford Pickup, S‐10 Front Suspension 

Clip, 302 automatic overdrive, nicely 

upholstered, great stereo system. 

Asking $10,000 

Great Starter For The Price 

Call Gordon Stroh(406) 388‐2955 

Montana Street Rod Assocation
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SUPPORT THE
BUSINESS

SPONSORS THAT
SUPPORT MONTANA

STREET ROD
ASSOCIATION

1932 Ford pickup rolling chassis includes: pickup 
bed; four 15” chrome reverse wheels; original ‘K’ 
member and cross members; front fender braces; 
radiator; headlight bar; and steering box and col-
umn with original key in column lock. The torque 
tube and rear end were chromed in the 1960’s 
Price: $3500

Wally Hammett, Roundup, MT
Phone: 406.323.1695
email: whammett30sotonsra@midrivers.com

1938 Dodge Pickup
Can be used for parts or as a project car

$1500

1939 Plymouth Coupe
400 Mopar

$12,000

1965 Plymouth Barracuda
$8500

‘30’s to ‘50’s Style Gas Pumps
Available (will restore)

Call Ron Brandt
406-587-3064

Big Sky Collision Center

Ross Johnston
150 New Ventures Drive

Bozeman, MT 59718
406-585-2699

www.bigskycollisioncenter.com
ross@bigskycollisioncenter.com

FOR SALE:
1966 Mercury 4 dr. Montclair, 30- engine with 2 barrel 
carburetor, rebuilt motor and C6 tranny, brown in color, 
drive train is good, paint and interior both in very good 
shape.  Odometor: 75,447 miles.  $6000.  
Call Merlin at 406-265-9381

1966 Mercury 4 dr. Sedan Park Lane Breezeway, 410 
Maurder engine with 4 barrel carburetor.  Drive train 
is good, paint and interior is in very good condition.  
$10,855. Call Merlin at 406-265-9381.

1962 Corvair Monza 900 Coupe, complete running car 
with new tires, shocks and many extra parts.  $1750.  
Call Max at 406-379-2387.

1953 Olds 88, 2 dr. HT with 4 dr. parts car, 455 Olds and 
Turbo 400 Transmission includes Nova or Camaro 
sub-frame.  $2500.  Call Max at 406-379-2387. 

1961 Cadillac, 2 dr. HT with parts car.  $2500.  
Call Max at 406-379-2387.

1946 Cessna 140 Plane.  ETAF 4062, 436 SMOH.  
$17,500.  Call Max at 406-379-2387.

LOOKING FOR:  
1950 original Chev. 4 dr.  Call Leo at 406-372-3182
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FOR SALE

1947 Buick 2 door Fast Back
1950 Buick 2 door Fast Back w/Camaro 

Sub-Frame
1950 Buick 4 door

1957 Buick Convertible Special
1966 Plymouth Sport Fury Convertible 

$5800
2 ea. 1947 Buick 2 door 
Fast Back Roadmaster

1948 Buick Super 4 door
1949 Buick 2 door Fast Back

2 ea. 1950 Buick 2 door Hard Top

Call Reggie Dangerfield
(406) 252-3301

For Sale
1953 Ford Pickup, S-10 Front Suspension Clip

302 Automatic Overdrive
Nicely Upholstered
Great Stereo System

Asking $6500

Great Starter For the Price

(520) 207-4028

Rick and Lori Strozzi
21 East Legion Ave.

Whitehall, MT 59759
406-287-9212

Taylor’s Used 
Auto Parts

Gary Taylor
126 Bluebird Lane

Whitehall, MT 59759
406-287-3641

Paul Bunyan’s  
Sandwich Shop

3150 Busch Street
Butte, MT

Jim Ayers

406-494-7817


